Midland School 

Rochelle Park, New Jersey 07662

Dear Parent/Guardian:

This is a notification concerning the administration of epinephrine via a pre-filled single dose auto-injector mechanism (Epi-Pen) in school settings.

N.J.S.A. 18A: 40-12.6 deals with emergency administration of epinephrine to students suffering from anaphylaxis and who lack the ability to self-administer epinephrine.  The school nurse has the primary responsibility for the administration of epinephrine via a pre-filled single dose auto-injector mechanism. The school nurse shall designate in consultation with the Board of Education, additional employees to administer epinephrine via a pre-filled single dose auto-injector mechanism when she is unavailable. 

This statute requires that the parents/guardians of such pupils provide the district Board of Education with the following:

a. Written authorization for the administration of a pre-filled, single dose auto-injector mechanism

containing epinephrine (Epi-Pen). 

b. A signed statement acknowledging their understanding that the Rochelle Park Board of Education or its employees shall have no liability as a result of any injury arising from the administration of the epinephrine via a pre-filled single dose auto-injector mechanism to the pupil, and that the parents or guardians shall indemnify and hold harmless the district and its employees against any claims arising out of the administration of  the epinephrine via a pre-filled single dose auto-injector mechanism to the pupil. 
c. Written orders from the physician or advanced practice nurse stating that the pupil requires the administration of epinephrine for anaphylaxis and does not have the capability for self-administration of the medication.  

d. A current pre-filled single dose auto-injector mechanism containing epinephrine (Epi-Pen). The 

parent/guardian is responsible for replacing the pre-filled single dose auto-injector mechanism

containing epinephrine, when it has expired or has been used in an emergency.

Permission is effective for the school year for which it is granted and will be renewed for each school year upon fulfillment of the requirement.

If you have any questions, feel free to call the health office at 843- 3120, ext 118.
Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,
Maria A. Geiselhart, BSN, R.N., C.S.N.
Certified School Nurse
OVER

